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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Fax No. 01483 548338

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: 
www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










November 24th 2017
Newsletter 4
These first few weeks of the second half of the autumn term have been full of activity, and our Open Morning tours have been providing prospective parents with a wonderful view of learning in our school, with the children acting as exemplary ambassadors.  We have added two additional tours to meet demand – if you have a child due to start school in September 2018 please see below.
On Friday 10th November the whole school stopped at 11.00am for two minutes, marking the Act of Remembrance.  Cherry class have deepened their understanding of Remembrance through their recent topic.  

The School Council raised £71.15 for Children in Need on Friday 17th November, when the whole school dressed in home clothes.
In assembly last Monday, we learnt about the Queen and Prince Philip’s 70th Wedding Anniversary and sang the national anthem in celebration.

Parent Workshop: How to Survive Christmas – Wednesday 29th November @ 9.30am (Dove Centre)

Flyers have been sent out about this workshop, given by our Home School Link Worker, Chris Albrecht.  It will be full of advice and useful tips on how to parent calmly and successfully through the festive season!  Please return the slip to the office by Monday 27th November. 

Apple Class Nativity: Thursday 7th December at 10.00am 

Tickets will be ready for collection from the office on Friday 1st December for the Apple Class Nativity performance.  The gate will be open on December 8th from 9.45 am.  Tickets for the Holly and Cherry Nativities will be ready for collection on Friday 8th December.
Nativity Performances

No seats are reserved.  We politely request that no babies or toddlers under 3 attend, as any unexpected noise can be very distracting for our young performers.  Sadly, due to lack of space we are unable to offer a crèche facility.  However if this presents any difficulty for any family please speak with me.  On the last page of the newsletter is our Photography at School Events Code.  Please make sure you are aware of our guidelines.
Christmas Fair: Saturday 9th December from 2.00 – 4.00pm

Preparations are well underway, and the PTA committee and class reps are working hard to ensure another successful event.  Just to remind you that there are boxes in the playground at drop off for the collections of jolly jam jars, bottles, children’s tombola, hamper etc and also associated lists are on the library noticeboard.

Monday 11th December: Ewhurst Christmas Post Box
Children are able to exchange Christmas cards in school by using the Christmas Post Box situated in the Library from Monday 11th December.  Please ensure that there is no chocolate in Christmas cards and that the child’s name and class are clearly marked (particularly for children with the same name).  Cherry class act as the official postal workers!

Early Bird Notice - Spring Term Curriculum Workshop Evening – Thursday 24th January 2018

The staff like to offer a selection of workshops that are fully inclusive to the whole school age range, to ensure that the evening is purposeful and meets the needs of you as parents/carers.  There will be workshops on the significance of developing an open mindset to aid all learning, maths strategies and English progression across the school.  Mrs Stevenson will begin the evening with a highly important Online Safety presentation, which is not to be missed in our fast-changing world.

Forest Schools at Sayers Croft (Cherry Class) – Spring Term 2018

Cherry are continuing to visit Sayers Croft for their sessions, while Holly are making use of our own Jubilee Garden, with a Forest Schools leader from Sayers Croft taking their sessions on Feb 1st, March 1st, 8th and 15th.  The cost for Cherry class for the four sessions will be £15.00, and their dates are on the slip at the end of the newsletter.  It’s very helpful if you can pay promptly, either online or at the office.  If you are able to accompany the Cherry class to any of the sessions, please return the slip at the end of the newsletter.  Thank you.

Governor Update

The Governors recently held their first full governing body meeting for this academic year.  We are very pleased to welcome two new governors to the governing body: Mike Turner, who is also the Chairman of Ewhurst parish council and whose appointment will strengthen our links with the parish council and local community, and Nicki Bartlett, who has been appointed parent governor. As the only nomination, a formal ballot was not required. 

As communicated in the last academic year, we have secured some funding from the Diocese to resurface the playground.  As we are in a conservation area, we have to apply for planning permission for such works, and are currently in the process of submitting the application.  At this stage completion is planned for the 2018 Easter holidays.

Admission to Year R in September 2018 - Siblings

It is very helpful for our records if you could complete and return a school registration form for any siblings of children currently in school who will be starting here in September 2018.  These can be downloaded from the website, or picked up from the office.  Please remember to complete on-line applications by January 15th 2018.  Cherry Class parents also need to complete their application for Year 3 entry by January 15th 2018.

Christmas Around the World

Mrs Macey would be grateful to have any family information or items explaining about Christmas traditions in different countries around the world as soon as possible.  Many thanks.

Easyfundraising website (www.easyfundraising.org.uk)

As the time for Christmas shopping is upon us, please do consider using the easyfundraising website if purchasing online.  It is very easy to use (I speak from personal experience!), and raises money for the school.  The school website has more information, and you can follow the link from there.  So far we have raised over £2235 for school funds, which is wonderful.  

Absence due to sickness

In accordance with recommended guidelines, we request that children who have sickness and/or diarrhoea are kept

off school for a minimum of 48 hours after the last occurence.  Thank you.

School Awards Update

As a school, we enjoy receiving certificates/trophies that your child(ren) have earned during the previous week.  Can I remind families that these awards are related to a regular attendance at a club eg. swimming, gymnastics, parkrun, or in exceptional circumstances when you think your child has achieved some amazing goal – a note of explanation is helpful on such occasions. 

Library Helpers

The library is very well used each day, and we would welcome a volunteer ‘librarian’ to assist in sorting and tidying books.  Please let the office know if you can help with this request.
PE Kit – socks needed for girls who wear tights to school
Please make sure that all girls have a pair of socks in their PE bag, especially if they usually wear tights to school.
Tissue Request!

At this time of year we are using so many tissues – it would be incredibly helpful if families were able to donate a box at the school office as our stocks are very low.  Many thanks in advance, and also to those who have already brought in boxes.

Top Tip!

Please be aware that the next four weeks are incredibly busy in school, so we ask for consideration to be given when arranging after school activities.

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Cherry Class Forest Schools – Spring Term 2018
I am DBS-cleared and able to help on: 

	
	January 18th 
	February 1st
	March 1st
	March 15th

	Cherry


	
	
	
	


I have paid £15.00 online/cash or cheque.                           
Name: …………………………………………………………………………………..



p


With best wishes
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Use of Digital Recording & Photography at School Events : Code of Conduct

Generally photographs and videos for school and family are a source of innocent joy and pride which can enhance self esteem for children, young people and their families.  By following some simple guidelines we can proceed safely with regard to the law.  

· Remember that parents and carers attend school events by invitation of the Head and Governors.

· The Head and Governors have a responsibility to decide whether the photography and recording of school events is permitted, using a camera or any electronic devices including phones and tablets.

· The Head or Governors can allow the photographing/recording of school events by invited parents provided the parent agrees to use the image only for private and domestic purposes. 

· Such photos and recordings cannot be sold and must not be put on the internet due to the existing Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988 legislation. This Act provides the schools with means to remove images published by parents on the Internet under copyright infringement. See  https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1988/48/section 85

· The Head and Governors have a responsibility to decide conditions that will apply in order that children are kept safe, the event is not disrupted and children and staff are not distracted.

· Recording or photographing other than for private use requires the consent of all the other parents whose children may be included in the images.

· Parents and carers must follow guidance from staff as to when photography and recording is permitted to minimise disruption to the activity.

· Parents and carers must not photograph or record children changing for performances or events.

· If you are accompanied or represented by people that staff do not recognise they may need to challenge who they are if they are using a camera or any electronic devices including phones and tablets.

· The school will take all reasonable steps to prevent identifying information being included with photographs taken on the school site, for example by local press, other schools or event organizers.

· The headteacher, senior staff and governors reserve the right to stop all photography/recording at any point in an activity due to misconduct.

Autumn Term 2017


November


Weds 29th 	Pied Piper Theatre Performance in school (PTA funded)


		How to Survive Christmas Workshop @ 9.30am


Thurs 30th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


December


Fri 1st Dec	Mufti day (New toy for Christmas Fair)


Weds 6th		Apple Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


		Cherry Class carol singing at The Glebe @ 11.00am


		Last French Club


Thurs 7th		Apple Nativity Performance 10.00am


Sat 9th		Christmas Fair 2.00 – 4.00pm


Sun 10th 		Christingle Service in Church 4.00pm


Mon 11th 	Christmas Post Box in school


Tues 12th	Holly and Cherry Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


		Last SCL After School Club


Weds 13th 	Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 14th	Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 2.00pm


Fri 15th 		Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children


Christmas Secrets - PTA


Christmas Lunch


Mon 18th 	Cherry Class carol singing at The Old Rectory  @ 11.00am		Candlelit Service in Parish Church 5.45pm


Weds 20th 	Christmas Party


Thurs 21st 	End of Term Service 9.15am in church


		End of Term 1.30pm








Awards  3.11.17 –  Phonics and/or grammar progress


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Connor		Grace		Poppy O


Headteacher’s Award


James		Abigail		Tilly


Bea		Ben		Poppy F


Trudeke		Huxley		Oliver





Awards  10.11.17 –  Mental maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Hannah		Joshua		Joshua VW


Headteacher’s Award


George		William		Oscar


Sam		Iris		Joshua B


Megan		Esme		Tola





Awards  17.11.17 –  Home Reading


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Holly		Hattie		Rupert


Headteacher’s Award


Riley		Abigail		Abigail


Poppy N		Rosie		Hugo


Freddie		Adam		Poppy F





Awards  24.11.17 –  Independent learning and challenging oneself


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Maggie		Benedict	Freddie


Headteacher’s Award


Dexter		Tyler		Ben


Isobel		Elise		Isabella R


Sofia		Grace		Amelia








Spring Term 2018


January


Thurs 4th 	Term starts


Thurs 11th	Open Morning Tour for prospective parents @ 9.30am


Thurs 18th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


22nd – 26th 	Science Week


Mon 22nd	Science Wizards (in school)


Tues 23rd	Working Alongside Morning (Science)


Weds 24th 	Parent Workshop (evening)


Weds 31st	Cherry class trip to RHS Wisley (Butterflies)


February


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 6th 		Online Safety Day


12th – 16th 	Half Term


Tues 27th 	Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Weds 28th 	Parent Consultation Evening 4.00 – 7.00pm


March


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 6th 		David Shepherd Foundation Assembly


Thurs 8th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 9th 		Apple class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea @ 2.15pm


Mon 12th	Holly class trip to Haslemere Museum


Weds 14th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 15th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 27th 	Easter Pause Morning


Thurs 29th 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm








Inset Days 2018


June 29th, July 23rd .


Summer Fair	June 23rd 2018











